
JACOBSTOW PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of Meeting held on 5th October, 2017 
 

1) Attendance  - Cllr. Norman Osborne chaired the monthly meeting of the 
Parish Council.  Those attending were Cllrs. Peter Chapman, Charmain 
Smith, Dennis Adey, County Cllr. Nicky Chopak and three members of the 
Public.  Apologies received from Cllr. Pallett. 

2) Minutes – The minutes of the previous meeting were read and signed as 
correct. 

3) Footpaths  - Mrs Mary Carter reported that the materials for the kissing 
gates will be arriving soon. Tesco’s are waiting for a photo of the finished 
work.  Cllrs. Osborne and Chapman to arrange for the Contractors to do the 
work after the materials are delivered. 

4) Balance at Bank  - It was noted that the balance at the bank is £14,838.53p 
in the Current A/C and £4950.12p in the Primrose A/C. 

5) Brownfield Register  -  Correspondence received regarding Brownfield Sites 
and it was noted that Jacobstow has no Brownfield Sites. 

6) Age UK Cornwall & The Isles of Scilly – Transport Services  -  Information 
received regarding door-to-door transport for people who have difficulty 
accessing public transport.  Clerk to find out if there is a local service for 
this. 

7) Local Government Boundary Commission – It was noted that the 
Consultation period for Cornwall Council Electoral Review has begun and 
will run until 19th February, 2018. 

8) Planning Application PA17/09334 – Ms J Marriott – Demolition of existing 
Outbuilding and construction of new extension – Langdon Hill Cottage, 
Canworthy Water, Launceston. Reply saying that as this is the same as the 
original Application Councillors support. 

9) Planning Application PA17/08334 – Mr P Jeffs & Miss N Greaves  - Listed 
Building Consent for the conversion of Redundant Farm Building, within 
Curtilage of Listed Building, to a residential Dwelling namely: proposed 
conservation standard of roof lights. Councillors support this Application. 
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10)Big Field Wind Farm/Good Energy  - This is now under Judicial Review.  Good 
Energy had said there was too much enfaces on AONB but this has now been 
dropped. They are saying that the Secretary of State did not understand that this 
was a Community Owned Project.  
11)Councillor Matters – It was discussed again that the Campsite Sign and also 
the gates at the Campervan forecourt are blocking the vision to enter the A39. 
County Cllr. Nicky Chopak will deal with this. She also reported that the School 
Transport problem was now at the Stage 2 Appeal process. Local people are 
enquiring as to the reason such a big opening has been made at the field which is 
owned by Mr Rex Ward of Flanders. Cllr Chopak to look into the missing Sign at 
Plymswood Cross.  The question of Lighting at South Park was discussed as 
complaints had been made. 
It was mentioned that another good Journal had recently been received. 
12)Code of Conduct – Most Councillors and the Clerk had attend the Code of 
Conduct Training Course held in Bude recently and expressed the opinion that it  
was well worth going to. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was closed. 
 
 
 
 
Signed________________________________Dated____________________ 
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